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REPORT 10 - 2023 

To: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

The Planning and Development Committee presents its tenth report for 2023 and recommends: 

 

PDC-0039-2023 

1. That the report dated May 19, 2023, from the Commissioner of Planning and Building regarding 

the applications by City Park Homes (Streetsville) Inc. to permit an eight storey apartment building 

with live/work units fronting Queen Street South, under File OZ/OPA 21/014 W11, 6, 10 and 12 

Queen Street South, 16 James Street, and 2 William Street, be received for information, and 

notwithstanding planning protocol, that the Recommendation Report be brought directly to a future 

Council meeting.  

2. That four oral submissions be received.  

 

PDC-0040-2023 

1. That the report dated May 19, 2023 from the Commissioner of Planning and Building 

regarding the applications by Kindred Works to permit two 12 storey apartment buildings 

with underground parking, while retaining the existing place of religious assembly and 7 

storey apartment building, under File OZ/OPA 22-28 Ward 3, 4094 Tomken Road and 

924 Rathburn Road East, be received for information. 

2. That six oral submissions be received.  

 

PDC-0041-2023 

1. That notwithstanding that subsequent to the public meeting, changes to the applications 
have been proposed, Council considers that the changes do not require further notice 
and, therefore, pursuant to the provisions of subsection 34(17) of the Planning Act, any 
further notice regarding the proposed amendment is hereby waived. 

2. That the applications under File OZ/OPA 22-13 W1, 1407 Lakeshore Developments Inc., 
1407 Lakeshore Road East, to amend Mississauga Official Plan to Residential High 
Density; to change the zoning to H-RA2-Exception (Apartments – Exception Holding 
Provision) to permit a 9 storey apartment building with ground floor commercial space be 
approved in conformity with the provisions outlined in Appendix 2 of the staff report 
dated May 19, 2023 from the Commissioner of Planning and Building. 

3. That the "H" holding symbol is to be removed from the H-RA2-Exception (Apartments – 

Exception Holding Provision) zoning applicable to the subject lands, by further 

amendment upon confirmation from applicable agencies and City Departments that 

matters as outlined in the report dated May 19, 2023, from the Commissioner of 

Planning and Building have been satisfactorily addressed. 

4. That one oral submissions be received.  


